
 

 
 

Saturday, August 22 
5:30 pm   For Albert Sudilich by Paula Marchese 
                For Warren Roland by Paula 

Sunday, August 23 
8:00 am    For the Growth of the Church in Tanzania 
9:30 am    For Arthur Vita by Eufrasia Conca 
11:00 am  For Patricia Barone by Monteverde Family 
12:15 pm  For Margaret Antonelli by Bonfante Family 

Monday, August 24 
8:45 am   For Thomas Schaffer (living) by Rita & Dennis 
                For Jane Barder  

Tuesday, August 25 
8:45 am   For Ellen Curran by Theresa Moylan 

Wednesday, August 26 
8:45 am   For Eudocia and Manuel Pires by Maria Silveira 

Thursday, August 27 
8:45 am   For Adelaide DaCosta by Maria Silveira 

Friday, August 28 
8:45 am   For Teachers 

Saturday, August 29 
5:30 pm   For Luviminda Elane by Doherty Family 

Sunday, August 30 
8:00 am   For Elizabeth Keogh by Blaine Family 
9:30 am   For John Faccone by Monteverde Family 
11:00 am For Joan Lynch by Richard & Marianne Nyman  
                For William Conover by Knights of Columbus 
12:15 pm For The Protection of all Creation 
               

FOR THE MONTH OF AUGUST  
Altar Breads & Wine  – In loving memory of Patsy & Philip 
Marchese by Marchese family.   
 Sanctuary Lamp – In loving memory of Vito and Marie 
Benardone by Corry and Benardone families. 
Mass Candles – In loving memory of Peter Wm. Goodman by 
Dad, Mom, Christine, John, Jimmy & Courtney 

 
ST. MARK’S NEEDS $5,280 PER WEEK TO MEET 

OUR FINANCIAL OBLIGATION  
 

Current  Year Last Year 2014 
 
August 16, 2015: $2,793.85 
Envelopes used: 50 
 
Extended Catholic Obligations: 
$638.69 
Envelopes used: 18 

 
August 17 , 2014: $1,950.00 
Envelopes used: 40 
 
Extended Catholic Obligations: 
$409.00 
Envelopes used: 25 
 

Supermarket Gift Cards 
Week of August 16, 2015 
Sales: 2,770.00 
Profit: $138.50 
YTD Profit: $4,214.00 
# families 13 
 

 
St. Mark’s Faith Direct  
church code is NJ484 

 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE  
August 29 , 30 , 2015  

 
 Saturday, 5:30 pm 

Celebrant: Rev. Dan Chajkowski  
Greeter: Help Needed 
Lector:  Fred McQuaide  
Eucharistic Ministers: J. Lee, M. Parsons 
Altar Servers: Ally Padriga 

Sunday, 8:00 am 
Celebrant: Msgr. Joseph Goode 
Greeter: Jacqueline & Austin Harvey 
Lector: Jim Scott 
Eucharistic Ministers: Sue Clark, M. Sanders 
Altar Servers: Help Needed 

Sunday 9:30 am 
Celebrant: Rev. Dan Chajkowski 
Greeter: Anne Ronceray 
Lector:  Al Demerest, Zach Michonski 
Eucharistic Minister:  E. Woelfel, J. Ryan, K. Nelson, M. Levens 
Altar Servers: Help Needed 

Sunday 11:00 am 
Celebrant: Msgr. Joseph Goode 
Greeter: Help Needed 
Lector: Tori & Darcy Caracciolo  
Eucharistic Ministers: A. Mount, A. Dunn, L. Fleming,  
L. Monteforte, B. Van Stone 
Altar Servers: Help Needed  

Sunday, 12:15 pm 
Celebrant: Msgr. Joseph Goode  
Greeter: Help Needed 
Lector:  Anthony Spina 
Eucharistic Ministers:  Help Needed 
Altar Servers:  Help Needed 
 
 

Our Lady of the Mountain  

 
August 15-16       $4,091.00 
Assumption            564.00 
Operation Co-op            693.00   
Total                            $5,348.00         
 
Grocery Card sales for 2015 $54,200 .00 ~ profit of  $2,760.00 
 

Faith Direct Donations  in July $9,090 .00 

OLM Faith Direct church code is NJ568  

 
FAITH DIRECT…  The summer can be a very busy time for 
families and during the vacation season it is easy to forget that 
OLM and St. Mark’s needs your donation.  Faith Direct makes 
it easy with our new app.  Download it from the App Store or 
Google Play and start giving today. Thank you for your 
continued support of our parish family with your time, talent 
and treasure.  I will be keeping you and your families in prayer 
during your summer travels.  God Bless you, Fr. Joe 

Taste and see the goodness of the Lord. 
 
       August 23, 2015                                Twenty-First  Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  



 
STILL LOOKING…  
Last month members of the RCIA team spoke at the masses to 
seek your help in inviting people to join our RCIA program – 
RCIA helps adults to learn more about the Catholic faith.  If 
you know of someone who is Catholic and has not completed 
their initiation into the Catholic Church through Eucharist 
and/or Confirmation suggest they look into the RCIA 
program.  If you have any family members or neighbors who 
are not Catholic but have hinted they might be interested in 
learning more invite them to learn more about our program.  
The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) teams hold 
weekly meetings to present the basics of the faith, to answer 
questions from those who inquire.  There is no commitment to 
join the church or go further than a person wants to on the 
search.  Please have them call the parish office of either St. 
Mark’s or Our Lady of the Mountain.  Someone will reach out 
to them and invite them to the program. All of us are called to 
be evangelizers.  Sometimes we forget that perhaps those 
closest to us are just waiting for the little invitation or nudge to 
take the first step.  Pray about how you can and to whom you 
can reach out…Fr. Joe 
 
MISSIONARY COOPERATION WEEK END – This 
weekend we welcome Fr. Robert Kimbaleba from the diocese 
of Kayanga in the country of Tanzania in East Africa who will 
be speaking about the needs of the people in his diocese.  
Please be generous to his appeal. 
 
REMINDER:   Thursday nights at 7 p.m. during August – 1 
more remaining this Thursday August 27. Join with Deacon 
John and others at the Mary Shrine in front of St. Mark’s on 
Spring Lane and recite the rosary. 
 
PICNIC UPDATE…SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 20 12:30 – 
3:30 P.M. 
REGISTRATION FORMS  to sign up for the picnic are on 
the table in the gathering space. Fill it out -- put your money in 
an envelope and leave it in the little white basket.  It is 
important for our planning to know how many people will 
attend…thanks 
 
50/50 RAFFLE each ticket is $25.  This is an important fund 
raiser for St. Mark’s as it helps us meet our budgeted needs for 
the next few months.  Your support will be appreciated. 
Tickets are on the table just fill them out and follow the 
instructions you will find on the table. 
 
PICNIC SPONSORSHIP forms are also available. Would 
you or your business like to sponsor one of our picnic games 
or events?  Take a form with you and return it to St. Mark’s. 
 
BIG RED POSTER --- for volunteers…an essential part of 
the day is having people volunteer some of their time to help 
with the various activities.  In the gathering space you will 

find the poster …look over the various activities and sign 
up….WE NEED YOU! 
 
GAMES COORDINATOR FOR PICNIC… 
Let the games begin!  The Picnic Committee would love to 
have a volunteer coordinate the games area.  Please come and 
share your ideas and talent to make the picnic even more 
memorable.  Email mary.stm@comcast.net or call the church 
office at (908) 850-0652 
 
SPECIAL CALL … TO TEENS AND ENTHUSIATIC 
ADULTS….. Volunteer to sit under the bucket and get cooled 
off when someone hits the target of our mini dunk machine…. 
See or contact --- Fr. Joe directly 
 
OLM RENOVATION UPDATE:  
During the past week the new windows arrived and are being 
installed.  Work continued on the flooring and the new organ.  
We are still awaiting word on when the pews will arrive but 
the company plans to install them as quickly as possible. 
Things are moving along so keep the project in your prayers 
during these critical phases of work that things will come 
together. You can see pictures on the bottom of the parish 
website of the work being performed. 
 
CATHOLIC FAMILIES FULLY ALIVE  --- an event 
sponsored by the Office of Evangelization is hosting with 
Bishop Serratelli on Sunday, September 20 from 4:00-
6:00pm at St. Paul Inside the Walls. 
 The purpose of this event is to uplift and encourage families 
of the Diocese of Paterson with the beauty, joy, and 
importance of healthy families and the significance the family 
has in society. Bishop Serratelli will engage families with a 
brief teaching and then allow time for questions and answers. 
The event will also include: Music, Carnival snacks, a fun and 
simple family activity and a special family blessing.  If you 
would like to attend this event as a representative family from 
either St. Mark’s Parish or Our Lady of the Mountain, please 
contact the St. Mark’s parish office by August 28 (this 
Friday). 
  
WHY WE ARE CATHOLIC…  
We are Catholic because we believe:  “Faith seeks 
understanding”:  it is intrinsic to faith that a believer desires to 
know better the One in whom he has put his faith and to 
understand better what He has revealed; a more penetrating 
knowledge will in turn call forth a greater faith, increasingly 
set afire by love. The grace of faith opens “the eyes of your 
hearts” to a lively understanding of the contents of Revelation: 
that is, of the totality of God’s plan and the mysteries of faith, 
of their connection with each other and with Christ, the center 
of the revealed mystery. “The same Holy Spirit constantly 
perfects faith by his gifts, so that Revelation may be more and 
more profoundly understood.”  In the words of St. Augustine, 
“I believe, in order to understand; and I understand, the better 
to believe.” The Catechism of the Catholic Church paragraph 
# 158 
 

mailto:mary.stm@comcast.net


POPE FRANCIS:  “The Annual World Day of Prayer for 
the Care of Creation” September 1st… 
Pope Francis who has already voiced a concern and call for 
prayer for our environment has asked Catholics throughout the 
world to observe September 1st as “The Annual World Day of 
Prayer for the Care of Creation”.  This day he hopes will offer 
individual believers and communities a fitting opportunity to 
reaffirm their personal vocation to be stewards of creation, to 
thank God for the wonderful handiwork which he has 
entrusted to our care, and to implore his help for the protection 
of creation as well as his pardon for the sins committed against 
the world in which we live. 
 
The celebration of this Day will also be celebrated on this date 
by the Orthodox Churches of the world.  Pope Francis sees 
that in joining with the Orthodox Church in praying for the 
gifts of creation this will be a valuable opportunity to bear 
witness to our growing communion with our Orthodox 
brothers and sisters. We live in a time when all Christians are 
faced with the same decisive challenges, to which we must 
respond together in order to be more credible and effective. 
 

 
OLM GROCERY GIFT CARDS…  
Grocery Gift Card sales for August were $7,225.00 
with a profit of $361.25.  They are always available 

in the OLM Office during summer houses 9-1. 
 
 
 

OLM GRADES K -10 
 

2015-2016 Registration Forms for K-10 
Please go to www.ourladyofthemountain.org click on 
“Religious Education” and download the 2015-2016 form.  
Registration forms must be accompanied by applicable tuition 
and supporting documentation (if necessary) and will not be 
processed if not received.  All registrations must include late 
fee.  
 

 
OLM Religious Education Program - Volunteers Needed 
Jesus’ great commission calls us, as members of the Body of 
Christ, to continue His mission begun 2000 years ago. Are you 
being called?  God called Elijah in a “tiny whisper” (1 Kings 
19:12); God calls us all to serve Him – all we need to do is 
listen.  The OLM Religious Education Program is in need of 
Catechists, Office Aides, Classroom Aides, Hall Monitors, 
Floaters and adult Parking Lot Attendants for the 2015-2016 
year.  Confirmation Candidates can earn service hours by 
serving.  Please pray on these opportunities and listen for that 
“tiny whisper.” If you are interested or have any questions, 
please contact KellyAnn Routhier at 908-876-4003 or by 
email at dreolm@comcast.net 
 

 
 
ST. MARK’S… 
All- powerful and ever-living God the lasting health of all 
who believe in you, hear us as we ask your loving help for 
the sick; restore their health, that they may again offer joyful 
thanks in your church. 
 
Randi Alloway, John Andaloro, Ivana Antonacci, Lorraine 
Armando, Tony Atkins, Baby Charlie, Baby Natalie Rose 
Bassett, Kenneth Bernisky,  Luz Bracero, Paul Buckley, John 
Callaghan, Arlene Cichlar, Hannah Clark, Emily Condit, 
Kaitlin Cross,  Natalia Danilczuk, Daniel DePaul, Krish 
Dharia, Bill Dondiego, Charles & Ellen Eichler, Connie 
Elliott,  Larry Fine, George Foeher, Joseph Forlini, Elaina 
Grace Gaffin, Ann Geary,  Barbara Gotterdam, Louie 
Gutierrez, Helen Greenly, Harper Lynn Granito, Regina 
Hague, William Heimsly, Bob Hodiern, Donna Jennings, 
Laurel Jilek, Claudia Kallmeyer, Kevin Kay, Russell H.  
Keller, Mary Anne Kindt, Raymond McCarthy Jr, McKaley 
King, Mary Koenig, Jean Koenig, Mara Lak, Christina 
Lanaris,  Lenore, Maryann Litori, Ann Loughney, Helene 
Mackie, Norman Milz, Marie Molloy, Irene Maruggi, 
Raymond McCarthy, Jr.,  Jonathon McClelland,  Harold & 
Mary McKay, Kathy Minichini, Robert Neilson, Sr., 
Maryanne & Jack Newell, Girard Nolte, Jr., Dennis Paradise,  
John Parker, Arlene Parikh, Nicky Pilosi,  Martha Towne 
Riley, Clifford Reynolds, Ryan, Tommy Scheffler,  
Ann Senftinger, Kurt Shubert, Rhonda Soto,  Debbie Trepkau, 
Debra Vitale, Anne Walsh,  Robert Ron Werner 
 
OLM…  
Please remember to pray for the sick of our parish community 
who have requested our prayers: Arianna Anello, Ivana 
Antonuci Vic Berzanski, Alex Birdsall, Barbara Blaine, Jim 
Boyle, Elsie Burdge, Joseph Caruso, Tony Cassano, Robert 
Cheripka, Ed Chmielewski, Vito Dellibovi, Daniel DePaul, 
Natalia Lyn Dreeland, Baby Jayden Feichter,, Pete Gallagher, 
Baby Antonia Gallardo, Sylvia Granata, Peggy Hoffman, 
Laurel Jilek, , Pam Longo, Raymond Lurker, Jillian Martin, 
Sean Nicolls, Charlie Noll, Dennis Paradise, Arlene Parikh, , 
Stelios & Mary Pispitsos, Art Quails, Nick Ruggiero, Heather 
Ryan, Anne Sacco, Marge Sanders,  Judy Schellenberg, 
Connor Scott, Connie Secaras, Paul Shernce, Michael Silva,  
Paula Smith, Noah Stanzione, Ruthann Strauch, Bob Taylor, 
Thomas Tell, Charles Thislitz,  Ellin & Frank Uhl, Bryan & 
Janice Vanheest, Deacon Pat Van Orman, Allen  
Watts, Roula Zanetta. 
 
Pray for the Deceased:  Joe Yatzin 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ourladyofthemountain.org
mailto:dreolm@comcast.net


 
TWENTY -FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

 
First Reading: Joshua 24:1-2a, 15-17, 18b 
Joshua gathered all the tribes of Israel and told them if it did not 
please them to serve God, then they must decide who they 
would serve. The people claimed that God had brought them 
out of slavery and protected them on their journey. Therefore, 
they would serve, the Lord their God, and no one else. 
 
Second Reading: Ephesians 5:21-32 or 5:2a, 25-32 
Husbands and wives should love one another as Christ loved 
the Church. They should nourish and care for each other as 
Christ cared for the church. Through the union between the two, 
they become one. 
 
Gospel: John 6:60-69 
Many of Jesus' followers were still disturbed by his teaching of 
the living bread, which they could not yet fully understand. 
Jesus explained that the Spirit gives life, and flesh is 
unimportant. Some of the disciples decided to leave. Jesus 
asked if the Twelve also wanted to leave. Although they do not 
completely understand yet, they have enough faith in Jesus to 
stay because they believe he is God's holy one. 
 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
STUFF THE BACKPACK PROJECT…  
We are Girl Scouts from Troop 277 assisting the Center of 
Assessment and Treatment with their Backpack Drive.  We 
are requesting donations of school supplies such as backpacks, 
notebooks, pencils, and more. There are drop boxes here at St. 
Marks, the Mount Olive Library, and the Green Market.  We 
will be collecting supplies until Friday, August 28th.  
Thank you for your support. Darcy, Cat, Tori  
 
LONG VALLEY FIRST AID SQUAD…  
The Long Valley First Aid Squad Auxiliary is reopening its’ 
buy-a-brick Fund Raiser. The bricks will be placed in the 
Memorial Walkway at the First Aid Squad building on East 
Mill Road. The funds raised will be used to purchase needed 
equipment i.e. Jaws of Life, stretchers, supplies to keep the 
ambulances fully stocked and for training. If you are interested 
in buying a brick to memorialize your name or that of a loved 
one, please call Mary Gustafson @ 908-876-4117 for 
information. If you do not wish to purchase a brick, donations 
in any amount are also being accepted. 
 
 
 
 
 

FALL WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP RECREATION 
PROGRAMS… 

�x Fall Yoga classes.  Suitable for everyone. 
Wednesdays from Sept. 9th-Sept. 30th. Fee of $50. 
Deadline to register is Sept. 4th. Also a 10 week 
program Thursdays Oct. 1st-Dec. 10th. Fee of $106. 
Deadline to register Sept. 28th. 

�x Low Impact Interval  Training , Wednesdays Sept. 
9-Nov.11 Fee $108. 

�x Fall Tennis, ages 5 & up. 7 week program Saturdays 
from Sept. 12-Oct. 24 8:45 am – 1:30 pm 
Nonrefundable fee $140 by Sept. 1. 

�x Health Chef Sue Stimpson to discuss benefits, 
misperception & myths about soy. Thurs., Sept 17 
@ 12:30 pm register by Sept. 10. 

�x Frozen Ice Cream Social – Children 5-12, With the 
Enchanted Princess Elsa, Fri., Sept. 18 5:30-7:00 pm 
Register by Sept. 10. 

�x Kickboxing plus Leg & Core Thurs. Sept 24-Nov. 
12 Fee $90,  

�x Bingo!! Calling all seniors’ to come try their luck 
while they buddy up with a “Kid for Kindness” for an 
evening of Bingo. Friday, Sept 25th at 5 PM at the 
Senior Center.   Free evening of Pizza, a game of 
Bingo and Prizes.  You must pre-register by Sept. 21.  

�x Tabata Style Strength & Cardio , Friday, Oct. 2nd-
Nov. 20th. Fee of $80. Sign up for Wed. & Fri. class 
fee is $173.  

�x Trip to Sight & Sound Theatre in Lancaster, PA to 
see “Miracle of Christmas” at 11:00am on December 
12th. Bus leaving from Senior Center at 8:00am. 
Nonrefundable fee for residents are $105 Adults/$55 
for children under 12 yrs., and nonresidents $115 for 
adults/$65 for children under 12 yrs. 

       Deadline Oct 2nd.  
 

All fees are nonrefundable. For information on any of these 
events visit www.wtmorris.org, or call office (908) 876-5941, 
email recreation@wtmorris.net  
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